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From the President’s Desk

Anita P. Jackson, Ph.D., LPCC

This certainly has been a busy year.
Many legislative issues have been
explored, discussed, and addressed.
Many of the state’s counseling
associations have worked together,
listened to each other’s
perspectives, and now speak with
one voice regarding the school
counseling alternative  licensure
“proposal. We have worked hard
throughout the year to address the

varying needs of school counselors
in training with and without
teaching backgrounds. Discussions
are underway to ensure that
counseling programs would meet
the  specific  academic  and
experiential needs of these different
types of school counselors in
training- should the proposal be
granted. With the assistance of
Cynthia = Snyder  (Government
Relations Consultant), Bill Nemec
(Government Relations
Chairperson), and other OCA
members, OCA has addressed and
provided  testimony  regarding
Senate Bill 9 and Rule 3793:3-1-01
as proposed by the Ohio
Department of Alcohol and Drug
Addictions (ODADAS).

Senate  Bill 9 would impose
criminal penalties on mental health
professionals who engage in sexual
conduct or have sexual contact with
their  clients. While OCA
unequivocally condemns - sexual
relationships between therapists and
clients, we oppose the bill as it
currently stands.  OCA believes
that the various professional
licensure  boards, not county
prosecutors, are the entities best
suited to address this issue. The
Ohio Counselor and Social Worker

Board (OCSWB) has been vigilant
in taking disciplinary action against
any licensed counselor who violates
the professional code of ethics
which expressly prohibits. sexual
relations  between therapist and
clients. Furthermore, the
professional code of ethics
prohibits this behavior with current,
as well as former, clients: for two
years following the therapeutic-
client relationship. The proposed
bill sets no time limit, thus leaving
open the possibility of a therapist
terminating a client today and
having sexual contact with the same
client tomorrow. OCA feels that its
code of ethics is more stringent and
thus better able to protect the
public.

OCA has been apprised of other
legislative issues, both state and
national, such as:

o Legislation  which  would
require parity of insurance
coverage for physical and
mental illness,

e  Legislation which provides that
OCSWRB issue specific licenses
for marriage and family
therapists,

The Mental Health Modernization

Act which would update mental

health benefits for many people,

particularly the elderly, and
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various legislative issues. We are
working hard to establish a
proactive legislative agenda so that
we are not always simply reacting
to issues as they come along, but
setting direction for these issues.
The proactive stance will involve
all the OCA divisions and chapters.
We certainly encourage your
involvement and input as we do
this.

OCA is also investigating strategies
for enhancing our technology in
ways that will more effectively
benefit its members and their
constituents. In doing so, we want
to find more effective ways to serve
you. Let us hear from you. Your
input and ideas are highly valued
and welcomed.

We are fast approaching the end of
this fiscal year. I hope that each of
you has a wonderful, enjoyable, and
productive summer.
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the Executive Council. Included on
the Executive Council is the
Executive Committee, all chapter
and division presidents, and newly
appointed committee chairs. The
conference will be held at the
Ramada Plaza at Morse Rd. and
Sinclair in Columbus, OH, 9 AM -
4 PM.

Letter from the OSCA
President

Richard Hazler, President
Elect

From the President’s Desk cont...

e The Elementary School
Counseling Demonstration Act
which  would require and
enhance school counseling in
the nation’s elementary
schools.

There are many other issues.
However, OCA has earnestly
attempted to keep on top of the

C. Joe Saunders, Ph.D., LPCC

Congratulations to Richard Hazler,
Ph.D., your choice for OCA
President Elect, 2001-2002. As is
usual when highly qualified
candidates are presented, the
balloting was very close. OCA is
indeed privileged to be able to offer
such persons of high caliber as
Richard and his counterpart,
JoLynn Carney, in leadership in
OCA.

Leadership Conference
July 7, 2001

President Elect Carol Pohly, who
assumes the presidency of OCA on
July 1, 2001, has established
Saturday, July 7, as the date for the
OCA Leadership Conference for

Dear Colleagues:

At the April Meeting of the State
Board of Education, the
commission studying the proposed
changes to school counselor
licensure made its report. It is my
understanding that the surveys that
were returned to the Department of
Education indicated a preference
for school counselors with teaching
experience. The commission
recommendation, however,
supported the recommended to
remove the 2-year teaching
requirement for school counselor
licensure, but require candidates
without teaching experience to
complete an induction year under
the supervision of a
certified/licensed school counselor.
This is the current position of the
OSCA Board of Directors. Due to
some physical limitations, 1 was
unable to attend. [ have asked Jean
Howes and Barbara Slaine,
Government Relations Co-Chair, to
discuss their perspective of the
meeting on the website in their
report.

Representatives on both sides of
this issue participated during the
“Public Comment” section of the
meeting. No action, however, was
taken at this board meeting. My
understanding is that the State
Board of Education will be
considering this and other licensure
changes at the May meeting.
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OSCA  representatives, including
myself, have met with
representatives from the Obhio
Counseling Association and Ohio
Association for Counselor
Education and Supervision to
develop a series of recommended
experiences - and - courses for
candidates without teaching
experience that would address some
of the concerns of current school
.counselors. The experiences and
program would be somewhat
different for those entering school
counseling programs with a
background in education. The
induction year supervised by a
licensed school counselor would
continue to monitor the progress of

a non-teaching school counselor

candidate. Supervision could be
provided by school counselors in or
outside of the school district or by
retired school counselors. It is
important to remémber -that all
candidates, with or without
teaching experience, would have to
complete the school counselor’s
masters program.

" At times OSCA has been crizicized
for not taking a position of total
opposition to the proposal. It is
important to remember that school

counselors in Ohio represent broad :

and varying levels of experiences
and pgraduate programs. I
personally stili feel that the bottom
line for the organization is to assure
that all Ohio children have access
to a ftrained, lcensed school
counselor. . If that could te met
while maintaining the two years of
teaching as a requirement, 1 would
support it However, - school
counseling positions often are
unfilled. Instead, when a school
district is unable to hire a school
counselor, other individuals, i.e.
social workers, interventionists,
deans, lead teachers, student
Haison’s, etc. are used to fill the
position. This is not in the best
interest of -the students or the

profession. The Board of Directors
that voted to support the change,
with an induction year, acted in
what they believed was the best
interest of the student and the
profession. This issue has
stimulated many school counselors
to become mere active and vocal. |
applaud and support that activism.
If possible, 1 encourage you fto
attend the May State Board of

- Education meeting and/or contact

your representative. Be clear in

your mind and heart about what

you support and the future impact.
Then do not let your involvement

" end with this issue.

School counselors need to be just
as active and vocal with their local
Boards of Education, State Board
of Education, and legislative
representatives about the important
role school counselors play in the
educational success of our children.
School  counselors  should be
mandated at all grade levels. There
should be a legislated

- student/counselor ratic that is

reasonable and effective. School
counselors should not be used to
administer or proctor  tests,

construct the master schedule, or .

other non-counseling activities.
They should be allowed to do the
job they were trained to do and
provide the vital social, emotional,
and educational support and
resources that allow students to
achieve academic success.

Share your day with your local state
board representative or legislative
representative. Educate them not
only on your position on licensure
but on the integral and necessary
role school counselors play in the
academic achievement of OChio
students. Let this be the beginning,
not the end.

Sincerely,
Alice M, Morgan M.Ed., PC
President
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Cynthia Snyder, J.D.

The OCA pgovermment relations
program has been active on a
number of issues of interest to Ohio
counselors. In addition to those
mentioned in “From the President’s
Desk” are the following.

House Bill 33 (Olman, R-Maumee)

- requires equality of treatment for

mental illness and addiction
treatment under group health
insurance contracts issued in Ohio.
It is under consideration in the

. House Insurance Committee where

it has had two hearings. The
business community and insurance
industry remain adamantly opposed
to this legislation. OCA and other
proponents plan to mount a
grassroots  campaign  once  an

-actuarial study is completed and

legislative attention is refocused on
this bill.

During last year’s Ohio General
Assembly, HB 506 addressed an

~Ohio  Supreme Court decision

which found that the testimonial
privilege between a physician,
psychelogist, counselor, or social
worker is not waived in situations
where the therapy is court ordered
pursuant to a children services
reunification plan in an action for
dependency or neglect.

Apparently, the children services
lobby strongly objected to this
decision, feeling that in these cases
a parent’s communications with a
counselor, etc., should be disclosed
in proceedings to determine
whether children should be returned
to a home or placed elsewhere.
The Attorney General's office
drafted an amendment that waives
the testimonial privilege between a
school counselor, social worker, or
counselor in situations where the
treatment or services are court
ordered as part of a children’s
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services case plan and are
necessary or relevant to
dependency, neglect, abuse, or
temporary or permanent custody
decisions.  This amendment was
added to HB 506 and became
effective April 10, 2001, with no
public discussion of the amendment
or its implications prior to its
inclusion in  the legislation.
Counselors for whom this may
present an issue should discuss the
matter with their employer or
attorney. Additional explanation is
being sought at this time from the
Attorney General’s office and other
interested parties.

Effective in February, the Ohio
Department of Alcohol and Drug
Addiction Services (ODADAS or
the department) has assumed
responsibility for credentialing of
chemical dependency counselors
(CCDCs) in Ohio. This function
was formerly performed by the
Ohio  Credentialing Board, a
private, non-profit association, In
assuming this new role, ODADAS
was directed by statute to
promulgate rules enabling the
department to cary out the
credentialing function.

New rules that were approved by
the Joint Committee on Agency
Rule Review (JCARR) (which
became effective in May) contain
scopes of practice for CCDC [, 1],
and I}l which are problematic to
many in  the mental health
counseling community. OCA
President, Dr. Anita Jackson,
testified at the JCARR hearing
concerning these expansive scopes
of practice, which are essentially
the same for all levels of CCDCs
other than registered candidates and
CCDC IlI-E. While OCA lacked a
legal basis for challenging these
rules, the OCA leadership has been
assured that ODADAS will seek its
Cinput  on  future  discussions
regarding the appropriate scope of
. -

practice for CCDCs, and other
relevant issues in the chemical
dependency field. This will come
in the context of a Ilegislative
initiative supported by ODADAS
and the chemical dependendy
community that would establish a
free standing state licensure board

. to license CCDCs. This legislation

will also include a statutory scope
of practice for each level of CCDC,
as well as the education and
training requirements for each.
OCA  leadership intends to be
vigilant on this issue to insure that
the scope of practice for CCDCs is
appropriate, and that patients get
the level of care they need from a

professional trained to provide it.

Discussions continue at the State
Board of Education level regarding
the recognition of a second
licensure  track for  persons
interested in serving as school
counselors. ~ Current law requires
that persons seeking to become
school counselors must - first
complete two years of teaching
experience.

The proposal being considered by
the State Board of Education would
allow a counselor to become a
school counselor after completion
of a master’s degree in school
counseling and an internship
consisting of 600 contact hours in a
school sefting.  The executive
boards of the Ohio School
Counselors Association, the Ohio
Counseling Association, and the
Ohio. Association for Counselor
Education and Supervision have all
indicated that they would support
the proposed alternative if it
included an induction phase where
the licensee without teaching
experience would work under the
supervision of a licensed school
counselor during their first year as a
school counselor. It should be

"noted that a local school district

would retain the right to hire
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counselors with teaching
experience if it so desired.

School counselors around the state
have shared their views on this
issue with the State Board of
Education, ODE staff, and the
Teacher Education and
Certification Advisory

Commission. A recommendation
from the Board of Education is
anticipated soon.

Thank you for your efforts with H.
R. 1, which now includes the
renewed  Elementary  School
Counseling Demonstration  Act
{(ESCDA). The House Education
and Workforce Committee
approved an amendment by Rep.
Marge Roukema to reinstate
ESCDA into HR. 1, the
Elementary and Secondary

Education Act. This victory in the
House makes it more likely for a
similar amendment to pass in the
Senate. Thank your
representatives!

--Jean Underfer-Babalis

As you know, legislation has been
introduced in Congress—in the
Senate (as S.B. 690) by Senator
Paul Wellstone (D-MN), and in the
House of Representatives (as H.R.
1522) by Rep. Pete Start (D-CA)--
which would establish Medicare
reimbursement for state-licensed
professional counselors. This
legislation includes a number of
other provisions which bring
Medicare’s mental health benefit
up-to-date, and as a result the bills
are supported by a wide range of
mental health advocacy
organizations.
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ACA has established a new section
of our government relations web
page at
http://capwiz.com/counseling which
allows counselors to quickly
identify their members of Congress
and generate a letter or e-mail.

Please contact Senators Voinovich
and DeWine and your U. S.
Representative  with  letters  of
support.

Questions and Answers To
OCSWB

Submitted by the Professional
Development Committee
Change in Privileged
Communication Statute

The board has recently »ecome
aware of a change in the Ohio law
that directly affects licensed
counselors and social workers.
Ohio Revised Code 2317.02 now
contains a seventh exemption to
privileged communication.  The
exemption reads, “(g) The
testimony is sought in a civil action
and concerns court-ordered
treatment or services received by a
patient as part of a case plan
journalized under Section 2151.412
of the Revised Code or the court-
ordered treatment or services are
necessary or  relevant  to
dependency, neglect, or abuse or
temporary or permanent custody
proceedings under Chapter 2125 of
the Revised Code.”  This law
change became effective on April
10, 2001. (See “Legislative
Update” this issue)

The Revised Code Sections refer to
Ohio’s child abuse and neglect laws
and treatment services provided
under case plans drafted by public
children’s services agencies. The
board recommends that  all
licensees review this law change
with employers, agencies, and

appropriate legal counsel to assure
that they understand and comply
with this new law.

CPSC Policy re:
Supetvisors

Disciplined

At the March, 2001, meeting, the

Counselor Professional Standards
Committee adopted a new policy
relating to its review and approval
of training supervisors. The
committee denied the approval of
two  training  agreements in
instances where the supervision
plan called for the supervision to be
provided by a PCC who was
currently under a board disciplinary
order. Given the current
disciplinary order, the committee
determined that the supervisor was
not a qualified supervisor. This
policy decision will be applied to
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all further training and clinical
resident agreements reviewed by
the Board.

Proposed Law Changes

On April 9, 2001, the board filed
two proposed rule changes. The
amendments are proposed in rule
4757-5-01 and 4757-17-01. In
summary, the changes are:

4757-5-01 Further  clarifies
competency, informed, and
confidentiality requirements of the
Code of Ethical Practice and
Professional Conduct rule. Creates
new provision entitled conduct with
clients which prohibits physical and
verbal abuse and the use of
derogatory language in
communications with and about
clients.

Online Continuing

Counselor Education

ProfessionalCEU.com

Get your Supervision continuing
education via the web, in the comfort
of your own home, at your convenience,
and at a competitive pride. All
courses approved by NBCC. Supervision
course approved by the State of Ohio
Counselor and Social Worker Board.

professional CEU.com

A Divislon of Learning informadion Teahnologies, inc.
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4757-17-01 Deletes language
regarding requirements for
supervision which was completed
prior to June 30, 2000, and deletes
reference to a supervision transfer
form.

The board held a public hearing at
9:00 am. on May 17, 2001, at
which time they received testimony
related to these rule changes. A
copy of the full text of the rule
changes will be available on the
board web site,
www.state.oh.us/csw or by making
a written request to the board office
at 77 S. High St. 16th Floor,
Columbus, OH 43266-0340.

Ohio Takes the Leadership
~ Role in Supervision

Jean Underfer-Babalis, M.Ed./PCC

Ohio continues to lead the field of
professional  counseling, most
recently by taking action to have
supervisors of professional
counselors = to  be licensed
accordingly and  appropriately.
Ohio is one of the first states and
one of the few states to make
supervision a legal regulation.
With onset of this change, the role
of supervisor has shifted and
become far more prominent than it
previously had been. Immediately,
Ohio Association for Counselor
Education and Supervision
(OACES) decided to investigate the
issues related to the impact that
these changes in supervision would
have on professionals. It is also the
intent of OACES to explore the
needs of supervisors in Ohio as a
result of these changes in
supervision.

OACES has formed a task force to
explore this vital area and offer
relevant services to supervisors and
the field of supervision. This task

force is made up of gracious and
knowledgeable individuals from
our organization: JoLynn Carney,
Daniel  Cruikshanks, @ Thomas
Rueth, and Dale Wayman, It is
with  great  appreciation and
excitement that this group has
begun the process of addressing the
needs of  supervisors  and
supervision by initiating a needs
survey for supervisors.

Supervisors, OACES would like to
hear from you. Let us know what
you need and want from an
organization such as OACES to
support you as you go forth to bring
about competent, ethical, and
capable professional counselors and
professional clinical counselors.
Please contact: Jean Underfer-
Babalis, 3900 Sunforest Ct. Ste.
200, Toledo, OH 43623, 419-475-
7821 (day) or email
JOSEPH4ME@aol.com. OACES
welcomes all input.

Chapter and Division News

Ohio Association for Specialists in
Group Work

The “State Branch Award” offered
by the Association for Specialists in
Group Work (ASGW) was awarded
to the Ohio Association for
Specialists in  Group Work
(OASGW) = at the American
Counseling  Association (ACA)
Convention in San Antonio, TX.
At the ASGW luncheon, I accepted
this honor with pride and pleasure
on behalf of OASGW and all of its
members. OASGW received this
honor for its efforts to revitalize
this division and the advancements
that OASGW has attained in recent
years. I want to offer my
appreciation to all OASGW past,
present, and future members. Past
members, who have offered a solid
foundation for OASGW, the
present members, who have erected
the walls for stability, and the
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future members who will fill in this
structure.

Leadership for OASGW is being
determined at this moment for
2001-2002. Voting ballots for the
elections of officers have been sent
to the membership.

OASGW has a full ballot to insure
its leadership with excellent leaders
and enthusiasm. Eileen Self will be
taking the helm on July 1, 2001, as
the new president of OASGW. It is
with certainty and confidence that I
turn over the presidency to Eileen.
Thank you all for your support and
effort in the past year. Please await
the next OASGW newsletter with
the results of this election.

Please feel free to contact me at

419-475-7821 during the day and

419-897-9543 in the evening, or at
JOSEPH4ME@AOL.COM.
--Jean Underfer-Babalis

Ohio _Association for Spiritual,
Ethical, and Religious Values in
Counseling

OASERVIC has had a very active
spring. The big event was the
spring OASERVIC meeting and
“Yoga & Counseling” retreat led by
Angela  Nicolosi and Elliott
Ingersoll.  The event was held
Saturday, March 10th, at the Center
for Wholeness in Columbus and
was a great success. FEighteen
people attended the all day event
that focused on the relationship
between yoga and counseling and
instructed participants in beginning
yoga exercises. Country Cottage
Vegetarian Cooking catered a
wonderful vegetarian lunch.

Work continues on the OASERVIC
web site
(www.csuohio.edu/oaservic)  with
the annotated bibliography of
resources on counseling and
spirituality and the member email
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directory continuing to take shape.
OASERVIC  officers are also
planning a  presentation for
submission to the All  Ohio
Counseling Conference to follow-
up last year’s presentation on the
integration of counseling and
spirituality.

Elections for president elect will be
held by ballot in May.

Southeast Ohio
Association

Counseling

SEOCA  held  their  amnual
conference, “Clinical Supervision:
Responding to New Demands” on
Saturday, May 19, 2001, at the
Lancaster ~Campus of Ohio
University in Lancaster, Ohio. This
one day conference focusec on
issues  specific  to  clinical
supervision including presentations

such as, “Supervising from the

Right Side of the Brain”,
“Multicultural Issues in
Supervision”, and “Foundations of
Clinical Supervision”. There was
also a panel discussion regarding
current  issues in  supervision.
Those  presenting were  Gail
Blackshear, Randi Cohen, Tom
Davis, Scott  Hall, Tracy
Leinbaugh, and. Rose Quinones.
The Ohio Counseling Association,
the Central Ohio Counseling
Association, and the  Ohio
Association  for - Multicultural
Counseling and Development, and
Southeast Ohio Counseling
Association were co-sponsors - of
this conference.

SEOCA welcomes all current and
prospective  members at our
executive council meetings.
SEOCA meets monthly at various
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locations in Southeast Ohio. The
month of April we met at the home
of Cher Igelman in Lancaster.

Have a great
summer!!

Guidelines Advertising Rates
Full Page $350 |
Half Page $175

Quarter Page $80

Back Cover (1/2 page) or preferred
placement: Add $25. Discount
15% if ad runs 2+ issues. ‘

Next deadline: August 1, 2(]0.1

Jin ug|

It’s time to consider becoming a member of OCA. You will be joining your fellow professionals to be
BETTER INFORMED through our newsletter of the many changes facing us as counselors in the State of
Ohio. Through our website and OCAN you will be BETTER CONNECTED to other counselors who are
facing many of the same challenges you are facing. Our lobbyist is working for you in Columbus to speak
to our legislators about important legislation effecting our interests and right to practice. Membership in
OCA also provides you awareness of the many educational opportunities that allow you to be BETTER

PREPARED. Join us and support your fellow counselors to kee

in the State of Ohio.

p the counseling profession vital and strong
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MEMBERSHIP FORM
American Counselng Associaton Eﬁ-eCU'VE JHIy 1, 2000
Last Name First Middle Init.
Home Address
Street City State Zip
Home Phone Work Phone
Present Position Employer

E-mail Address

License OLPC OLPCC 0O SCHOOL COUNSELOR

For information on the American Counseling Association call (800) 347-6647.

Once you join OCA, you are awarded chapter : MEMBERSHIP TYPE
membership at no additional charge. The chapier O Professional
you designate will receive a percentage of your OCA O Associate (holds no counseling credential)
membership dues. However, you must join OCA O Retired
in order to join any chapter OR OACES & OASERVIC. O Student
O Membership Certificate

CHAPTERS DIVISIONS
O Central Ohio Counseling Assn. (COCA) 0O OH Assn. for Counselor Education
0 East Ohio Counseling Assn. (EOCA) and Supervision (OACES)
00 Greater Cincinnati Counseling Assn. (GCCA) O Student and Retired Membership (OACES)
O Miami Valley Counseling Assn. (MVCA) O OH Assn. for Multicultural
O North Central Ohio Counseling Assn. (NCOCA) Counseling and Development (OAMCD)
O Northwest Ohio Counseling Assn. (NWOCA) O Student Membership (OAMCD)

OH Mental Health Counselors
Assn. (OMHCA)

[ Southeast Ohio Counseling Assn. (SEOCA)

O

ROLES IN WHICH WILLING TO SERVE: O Student Membership (OMHCA)
O OH Career Development Assn. (OCDA)
O Public Relations U Professional Development 0O Student and Retired Membership (OCDA)
O Membership 0 Government Relations O OH Assn. for Specialists in
O Newsletter 0O OCA Officer Group Work (OASGW)
O Awards O Chapter/Division Officer O Student & Retired Membership (OASGW)
O Finance O Interprofessional Relations 0 OH School Counselor Assn. (OSCA)
O Other 0 Student and Retired Membership (OSCA)
0 OH Assn. for Spiritual, Ethical, and Religious

Values in Counseling (OASERVIC)
Student Membership (OASERVIC)

(]

TOTAL ENCLOSED $

$80.00

$80.00
$40.00
$20.00
$ 7.50

$20.00
$10.00

$15.00
$ 7.50

$25.00
$12.50
$15.00
$ 7.50

$15.00
$ 7.50
$35.00
$10.00

$10.00
$ 5.00

(Only 75% IRS deductible)

MEMBERSHIP IS VALID FOR ONE YEAR FROM THE DATE OF PROCESSING BY OCA OFFICE.

OHIO LEGISLATIVE INFORMATION:
Senator Representative Bd. of Ed. Rep.

Make check payable to OCA; send to: OCA, PO Box 603, Tiffin OH, 44883

To contact OCA: Call (419) 448-7474 or e-mail saundersj@tiffin.edu
Website: www.ohiocounselingassoc.com




LOOKING FOR TRAINING HOURS?
Ohio Counselor & Social Worker Board AND Ohio
Credentialing Services Approved Home Study Courses

Approved for Counselors AND Social Workers by the Ohio State Board— 10 hrs home study permitted for renewal

No Limit for the Ohio Credentialing Services

Laban’s Home Study Trainings

NAADAC Provider #000105 NBCC Provider #5867 OH State Counselor Provider #RCX080026 Social Worker# RSX010144

Buy 2-deduct 10% Buy 3 — deduct 15% Buy 4 or more deduct 20%

15 Hour Courses — $95 Each

Psychopharmacology in Addiction Settlngs PID 01-062C

Domestic Violence & Substance Abuse PID01-078C

Dual Diagnosis: Personality Disorders PID01-061C

Substance Abuse and Older Adults PiD01-060C

Three Theories of Counseling: Psychoanalytic,
Cognitive & Reality Approaches Pip 01-075¢

8 Hour Courses — $65 Each

Mental Status Assessment in Addiction Settings Pip 01-058¢

Health Issues for Addiction Setting Employees PiD 01-057¢

Understanding Withdrawal & Detoxification PID 01.056C

Drugs of Abuse PID 01-059C

Adolescent Treatment Issues PID 01-055¢

7 hour Courses — $60 Each

Criteria Based Documentation PID 0--079¢C
Group Counseling Process & Techniques PID01-074C

6 Hour Courses — $50 Each
Values Driven Addiction Supervision PID 01-047C
Defense Mechanisms/Coping Strategies PID 01-054C
Addiction Based Treatment Planning Pip 01-077¢C
HIV/AIDS Training PID 01-050C
Ethics Training PID01-051CS
Dual Diagnosis-Assessment Issues PID01-052¢
Aspirational Ethics PiD01-049cS
Cultural Diversity in Counseling PID 01:053¢S
21t Century Ethics in Counseling PID01-076C
The AIDS Rollercoaster: Counseling the HIV Client PID 01-072C
Clinical Supervision: Principles, Techniques

& Methods PiD01-073C

4 Hour Course - $30
The Methadone Controversy PID01-048C

Organizational Discounts Available — Have your employees share workbooks and save up to 50% - call for details
5 A PLo) !

IIEI‘ e’s HI]W 1 Complete the programmed workbook at your own pace
: 2 Fnish the open-book post test and course evaluation and return in the provided envelope
“ WIII'I(S -3 Your certificate is mailed the same day we receive the test and evaluation

Order Online for Web Specials — www.last-homestudy.com or CALL TODAY -We’re open every day'

MAIL ORDERS TO: Laban’s Trainings, P.O. Box 126307, Harrisburg, PA 17112

1. Phone your order in 7 days a week 800.795.5278 —Quickest method
2. Fax your order & this page to 717.657.7996 with credit card information

3. Order oniine and check out our Web Specials!
4. Circle desired courses, complete below form, and return page with check or credit card information

www.last-homestudy.com

Full Name (print clearly)

Address/City/State/Zip:
Credit Card #: Expiration Month/Year: /
Signature: Day / Evening Phone ( )




OCA EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

2000-2001
Anita P. Jackson, President Carol R. Pohly, Pres/Elect
5655 Twin Hills Dr. 5398 Oakbrooke Dr.
Zanesville, OH 43701 Kettering, OH 45440
(740) 453-1157 (937) 434-6217
Don Bubenzer, Past President David Di Lullo, Treasurer
7761 West Blvd. 283 S. Alling Road
Kent, OH 44240 Tallmadge, OH 44278
(330) 672-7977 (330) 762-7908
Valenta Ward-Gravely, Secretary Joe Saunders, Executive Director
3419 Lawton Lane P. O. Box 603
Pepper Pike, OH 44124 Tiffin, OH 44883
(216) 382-9979 (419) 448-7474

Gary Lacy, OACES President 175 Melmore St., Tiffin 44883 (419) 448-2309

Carla Bradley, OACES Rep. 210 McCracken Hall - OU, Athens 45701 (740) 593-4163
Tom Meiring, OMHCA Pres. 3858 N. Beverly Hills Dr., Toledo 43614 (419) 872-0619
Charles Campbell, OMHCA Rep. 6630 Oak Brook Dr., Whitehouse 43571 (419) 334-6619
Alice Morgan, OSCA President 37765 Fox Run, Solon 44139 (440) 349-6243

Carolyn Collins, OSCA Rep. P.O. Box 368, Malvern 44644 (330) 761-3029

Elliott Ingersoll, OASERVIC President 424 Woodard Ave., Kent 44240 (216) 687-5291
Angela Nicolosi, OASERVIC Rep. 405 Rosslyn Ave., Columbus 43214 (614) 766-0161
Hande Sensoy, OAMCD President 8 Midway Dr.,Pren./Dunbar Hall Rd., Kent 44213 (330) 672-2662
Jean Underfer-Babalis, OASGW Pres. 3900 Sunforest Ct., Toledo 43623 (419) 475-9189
Beth T. Britton, OCDA President 3460 Bancroft Rd., Fairlawn 44333 (330) 762-4566

Ron Kovacs, Jr., COCA President 1742 Brice Rd. #2, Reynoldsburg 43068 (614) 444-0800
Mike VanOflen, GCCA President 1500 Ebenezer Rd., Cincinnati 45233 (513) 367-1550
Holly Welther, MVCA Co-Pres. 7721 Turtlehead Ct., Dayton 45414 (937) 890-7280

Amy Eiler, MVCA Co-Pres. 155 S. Main St., Centerville 45458 (937) 435-1662

Anna Tyrrell, NCOCA President P.O. Box 1141, Mentor 44061 (440) 953-1214

Bonnie Iler, NWOCA President 1000 Country View Lane #2-H, Toledo 43615 (419) 861-3920
Cher Igelman, SEOCA President 327 E. Wheeling St., Lancaster 43130 (740) 687-4500

Steve Ilko, EOCA President 4672 New England Blvd., Youngstown 44512 (330) 755-2147

Tracy Leinbaugh, Ethics Chair 10855 Peach Ridge Road, Athens 45701 (740) 593-0846

Barbara Bryndal, Membership Chair 14637 Russell Ln., Russell Twp. 44072 (440) 349-7437

Carla Bradley, Finance Chair 201 McCracken Hall - OU, Athens 45701 (740) 593-4163

Bill Nemec, Government Relations Chair 325 White Hall KSU Box 5190, Kent 44242 (330) 672-0720
Jason McGlothlin, Public Relations/Tech. Chair 691 Parkbluff Way, Lewis Center 43035 (614) 617-1264
Vacant, Public Relations Chair

JoLynn Carney, Prof. Development Chair 105 Bryson Mill Rd., New Castle, PA 16102 (330) 742-7273
Susan Huss, Archives Chair 1442 Middleton Pike, Luckey 43443 (419) 372-7312

Carolyn Helmuth, Newsletter Chair 3610 Gottschee Ct., Brunswick 44212 (330) 869-5279

Gail Blackshear, Bylaws Chair 3730 Erie St., Youngstown 44507 (330) 742-8657

Felicia Townsend, Awards Chair 2139 Pebble Creek Dr. 208-G, Twinsburg 44087 (330) 672-2662

Tom Davis, 44SCB Liaison Box 99, Stewart 45776 (740) 593-4460

Cynthia Snyder, Gov. Relations Consultant 37 West Broad St., Suite 1140, Columbus 43215 (614) 341-9820






The Institute for Personal Growth and Achievement, Inc. presents .
@.

PCLE EXAM IPGA

REVIEW COURSE WORKSHOPS

93%

PASS RATE!

See website for details.

ATTEND OUR
WORKSHOP AND

REGISTRATION

WORKSHOP
RECEIVE INCLUDES LOCATIONS & DATES
Ohio-Specific Information 1. The Dia : 4. The Study Buddy
2 gnostlc TD-ROM with over
« Up-to-the-Minute Handouts Pretest (I:Elt{ﬁjr\:plcﬁuc\liuns ; co LU M B U s
s ; ; isti 5. The Revi :
Detailed Bewew of Statistics 2. The Study Manual Ciurzzn\:h‘z)rkshop Friday, August 17, 2001
* The Precise Study Plan that has ] _ _ Saturday, November 10, 2001
3. Six Audio Tapes 6. All Workshop
produced our 93% pass rate Handouts Signature Inn - Columbus
6767 Schrock Hill Court
1-270 & Cleveland Avenue, Exit #27
WORKSHOP SCHEDULE 'ro REG’S TER 614-800-8111
; Registration: 7:30 - § am. . Sleep Rooms Rate is (@ $60.00 plus laxes
W()rkshl]p: 8am. -6 P-m. (Lunch is “on your own™) .ONLWE www.ipganOW.Com
(Breaks and Refreshments Included) via secure server c L E v E LA N D

*PRINT ﬁfsﬁ?%ml;é Awww'ipgmowmm Saturday, August 18, 2001
241 Pine St. » Ste. 11C Sunday, November 11, 2001

+ $341.50 “Early Bird” Pre-Paid Registration Abilene, TX 79601

Radisson Hotel - Cleveland Southwest
* $371.50 At the Door Payment/Registration* or FAXTO 915.070.8802 7230 Engle Road  Middleburg Heights
* Purchase Orders - Add $20.00 440-243-4040

*AL the Door registration as seating permits

" www.ipganow.co

QCALL 1.877.474.2669 (toll free) \ Sleep Rooms Rate is $99.00 plus taxes /

P

MOTEL RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE 3 WEEKS
IN ADVANCE TO RECEIVE DISCOUNTED RATES.

for more information
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